BRONTE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Vision: The vision of the Bronte ISD School Health Advisory Council is

for all children to develop skills and knowledge to help them lead a
healthy, productive life.
! .; Mission: The mission of the Bronte ISD School Health Advisory Council
Student Health AdVlSOVy Council is to provide help and support to students so that they can make safe and
healthy decisions for a lifetime.

SHAC Meeting Minutes November 29, 2023
BHS Library 4:00 pm

Members Kolby Lee Janet Wommack Stacy McGinnis Josh Eubanks
Misty Davis Ginger Robbins Megan Webb Misti Hayes
Jaxon Morris Danielle Queen

Guests: Catherine Briseno, Regional Supervisor for Texas Health EB Outreach

Presenters Topics

Ginger Robbins Counseling Programs, Health, Safety and Security,

Danielle Parker
Nutrition: Summer Feeding Program

Catherine Briseno Medicaid

Mrs. Robbins handed everyone an Agenda and asked each member to sign in on the sign in sheet.
Nutrition: Summer Feeding Program
Danielle Queen reported that we will not be participating in the Summer Feeding Program.

Counseling Programs
Mrs. Robbins reported that all 8th graders have completed the 6 YAM sessions.
Major Clarity is utilized weekly (each Wednesday during LEAP)
All student in grades 7-12 have had the opportunity to use the VR headsets and take part in the Health
Career Exploration with Shannon Medical Center
Our upperclassmen have taken part in the College Fairs in Abilene during November
TSTC in Abilene for Seniors on November 9th
TSTC in Sweetwater for Juniors and 2 Seniors on November 30th
Mrs. Sanchez, our counselor organized the on site PSAT / SAT which was held in November.The ACT is
scheduled on site for the Spring
Mrs. Robbins also reported that the ASVAB is scheduled for December 12th

Health
Mrs. Robbins reported that the Narcan Nasal Spray is in both Elementary and Secondary Offices
Schools are required to present drug poisoning awareness and offer a Fentanyl abuse prevention program
as legislated during the 88th Legislative session. Approved information was shared with students in
grades 7-12 during LEAP.
Also, our students in 7-12 attended a “When Sean Speaks” presentation about Alcohol Awareness
on November 1st

Safety and Security



Mrs. Robbins reported that we have held all required drills: Lockdown, Shelter in place, Fire

Guest Speaker:
Mrs. Robbins introduced Catherine Briseno, Regional Supervisor for Texas Health EB Outreach.
She spoke about what their organization does. They assist families with Medicaid. We help them choose
Medicaid managed care health/dental plans, provide education on how to use Medicaid benefits, assist
with scheduling appointments and transportation as needed. She left several pamphlets and the Helpful
Toll-Free Numbers & Websites papers to be made available to the public.

New Business
Mrs. Robbins mentioned that the SHAC committee would review the Local Wellness Policy during the
next meeting. The next meeting was set for 4:00 in the BISD Llbrary on February 21, 2024.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:55pm.



